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The Ontario Government has just released the recommendations of the Community Hub 

Framework Advisory Group.  The full report, “Community Hubs in Ontario: A Strategic 

Framework and Action Plan” is available at:  www.ontario.ca/communityhubs     

 

What is a community hub?  Here’s an excerpt from the report:  

 

Community hubs provide a central access point for a range of needed health and social services, 

along with cultural, recreational, and green spaces to nourish community life.  A community 

hub can be a school, a neighbourhood centre, an early learning centre, a library, an elderly 

persons centre, a community health centre, an old government building, a place of worship or 

another public space.  Whether virtual or located in a physical building, whether located in a 

high-density urban neighbourhood or an isolated rural community, each hub is as unique as the 

community it serves and is defined by the local needs, services and resources. 

 

A consultative request for support and examples of community hubs in Ontario came to Public 

Health Units in early summer.  I have attached our reply to that request.  

 

The provincial Advisory Group’s Plan has eight recommendations which the province has 

accepted and will start to implement: 

 Creating a provincial lead for community hubs 

 Fostering integrated service delivery 

 Developing a provincial strategy for public properties 

 Removing barriers and creating incentives 

 Supporting integrated and long-term local planning  

 Ensuring financial sustainability  

 Increasing local capacity 

 Evaluating and monitoring outcomes.  

 

This initiative fits very well with Grey Bruce Health Unit’s Community Team Model and we 

hope to be able to both showcase some of the ‘hubs’ that have been working  in our 

communities  and to be part of new opportunities.  
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The second recommendation of the report recommends establishing incentives for 

agencies/organizations that demonstrate integrated service delivery, simplifying transfer 

payment accountability requirements to increase funding flexibility and reduce administrative 

burden, and working with the information and privacy commissioner to leverage existing work 

to protect privacy but allow sharing of client information.  This is a very important 

recommendation as we continue to work with many partners and communities!  

 

The  Premiers ‘vision for Ontario and this plan is “We want Ontario to be the best place to work, 

live and raise a family, and community hubs are a part of that vision”.  

 

The Grey Bruce Health Unit’s vision is “Working together for a healthier future for all.”  This 

year we have initiated a new strategic planning cycle to provide direction for the next 5-10 

years.   

 

A steering committee comprised of staff and management has reviewed the mission, vision and 

values of the organization; conducted a Strengths, Weaknesses, Challenges and Opportunities 

analysis and identified priorities for the organization in four domains: People, Services and 

Initiatives, Infrastructure and Accountability.  

 

The 2010 – 2014 Strategic Plan guided the development of the organization in a number of 

areas:  

 Quality Improvement in all service areas and operations.  

 Allocation of resources using evidence based approach to planning and project design.   

 Measuring impact of resource allocation through evaluation plans for projects and 

initiatives.  

 Improving communication and staff engagement through director’s forums, and 

organizational staff/management work teams. 

 Increased focus on priority populations.  

 Building capacity through partnerships.  

 Community engagement and community development. 

 Health in all policies. 

 Leadership development and staff recognition.  

 

The new Strategic Planning cycle will build on these areas and guide decision making and 

resource allocation at all planning levels in the organization over the next 5 to 10 years. We will 

build the plan with input from all staff in the organization, partners and communities.  

 

The staff engagement phase is underway and all staff in the organization will participate in 

developing priorities and action plans.  We welcome input from the board at any and all levels 

of engagement. 
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Phase 1: Project Kick-Off and Work Planning            

Phase 2: Needs Assessment and Environmental Scan             

Phase 3: Develop Mission, Vision and Priorities            

Phase 4: Staff Engagement            

Phase 5: Community and Partner Engagement            

Phase 6: Develop Strategic Plan Objectives and Action 

Planning  
          

 

Phase 7: Develop Performance Measures and 

Implementation Model  
           

 

 

Hazel Lynn 
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Pan Am / Parapan Am Games 

 

During the Toronto Pan Am Games, July 10 to 26, and the Parapan Am Games, August 7 to 15, public health 

units were asked to inquire about possible games exposure during all case investigations of reportable diseases; 

i.e., Did you attend any event related to the Pan Am or Parapan Am Games? If the client answers “yes”, then a 

one page surveillance questionnaire was completed, to gather more detailed information. 

 

Health units were required to report immediately to the province, by 

phone, any of the following reportable diseases, whether Pan Am or 

Parapan Am Games related or not: 

 Anthrax, diphtheria, hemorrhagic fevers, Lassa fever, measles, 

plague, polio, rabies, rubella (German measles), congenital 

rubella syndrome and smallpox 

 

Health units were to report any incident, deemed to be a real or 

perceived risk, that may impact Games participants, residents/visitors 

or that may result in an increased burden on the health care system. 

 

Any urgent incidents must be reported to Ministry of Health and Long-

Term Care immediately.  Examples could include a case of measles or mumps in a competitor, or hepatitis A 

in a food handler that works at a Games venue. 

 

The Games brought together athletes and team officials from 41 countries from South, Central, North America 

and the Caribbean, and more than 250,000 visitors. While the centre of activity and athlete accommodations 

was Toronto, events took place across ten public health units, including Simcoe. 

http://www.publichealthgreybruce.on.ca/
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PHYSICAL  

 
 

Physical Literacy is defined as having the “motivation, confidence, physical competence, knowledge and 

understanding to value and take responsibility for engagement in physical activities for life” (International 

Physical Literacy Association, May 2014). Physical literacy differs from physical activity in that it is the 

development of the fundamental skills that enable competence and confidence in a wide variety of activities, 

both indoor and outdoor, that benefit the physical, cognitive, emotional and social development of the whole 

child. 

 

Research has shown that being physically active later in life depends on an individual's ability to feel confident 

in an activity setting. That confidence most often comes from having learned fundamental movement and 

skills, or physical literacy, as a child. Research has also shown that without the development of physical 

literacy, many youth withdraw from physical activity and turn to more inactive and/or unhealthy choices 

during their leisure time. With less than 10% of children meeting recommended activity guidelines, physical 

literacy must be made a priority to reverse the trend of chronic disease. 

 

To enhance the physical literacy skills of young children in Grey Bruce, the Grey Bruce Health Unit partnered 

with the Quality Assurance Child Care Committee and the Ontario Physical Health and Education Association 

to provide skill building workshops for Early Childhood Educators. Four physical literacy workshops were 

held across the two counties between October 2014 and June 2015. In total, 108 child care providers were 

educated on the concept of physical literacy and taught a variety of games and activities to support their day-to

-day interactions with young learners. 

 

Evaluation of the workshops identified: 

 98% of participants indicated they know more about the required Physical Activity levels of young 

children 

 100% of participants indicated they know how physical literacy can be incorporated into daily 

programming 

 

In October 2014, the Board of Health for the Grey Bruce Health Unit endorsed the Ontario Society of Physical 

Activity Promoters in Public Health policy recommendations in support of physical literacy development in 

Ontario. 

 

 

Infant Hearing Screening 

 

Universal Infant Hearing Screening is part of the province-wide Infant Hearing Program announced in the 

2000 Ontario Budget and implemented in 2002. Funded through the Ministry of Children and Youth Services, 

the program is designed to identify infants with permanent hearing loss and provide early access to supports to 

develop language. 
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All newborn babies in Ontario can have their hearing 

screened either in the hospital when they are born or 

in a community setting. The Grey Bruce Health Unit 

took on the community component of the universal 

Infant Hearing Screening in 2011 when the Pre-

School Speech and Language Program transferred to 

public health from the hospital sector. 

 

A number of quality improvement efforts were 

implemented to the services and resources. However, 

the program still faced significant challenges 

regarding effectiveness, efficiencies and costs and we 

were unable to efficiently provide this service within 

the current environment of limited resources. Effective July 31, the health unit discontinued delivery of the 

Infant Hearing Screening program. This change does not affect staffing levels at the health unit as resources 

allocated to Infant Hearing Screening will be re-aligned with the Pre-School Speech and Language Program 

which the health unit continues to provide. 

 

The Middlesex London Health Unit administers the Infant Hearing Program for the Southwest region, 

including Grey Bruce. We are working with them to explore options to ensure sustainability of community 

hearing screening in Grey Bruce. This includes assisting with interim clinics in Owen Sound and Walkerton 

until arrangements can be made for a long-term provider; facilitating the development of a transition plan to 

community partners; and, making resources available, including the health unit developed online self-

scheduling module for parents to book appointments. 

 

 

Above-Standard Housing at National Conference 

 

The Grey Bruce Health Unit will join with partners to present on the role of housing and health at the 

Canadian Institute of Public Health Inspectors National Conference in Ottawa this September. 

 

Improving Housing Conditions for Marginalized Populations explores work currently underway through the 

RentSafe project. RentSafe fosters innovative local approaches to increasing knowledge and confidence among 

low-income/marginalized tenants, both urban and rural, about housing related health risks and how to seek and 

advocate for assistance and remediation. 

 

RentSafe is a multi-year, multi-partner project led by the Canadian 

Partnership for Children’s Health and Environment that includes the 

Canadian Environmental Law Association, Ontario Public Health 

Association, McMaster Institute for Healthier Environments, York 

Region Health Unit and Grey Bruce Health Unit. 

 

RentSafe hopes to improve mutual understanding among relevant 

stakeholders to support a more coordinated/effective response to 

substandard housing issues and improved relations between 

landlords, tenants and the agencies that serve local communities. 

 

The presentation will provide an overview of a selection of projects, 

followed by a panel discussion and exchange of ideas. Topics 
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include the results of a cross-provincial survey to assess the scope and nature of substandard housing issues 

and an overview of local tenant focus groups.  The Grey Bruce Health Unit provided valuable input into the 

development of the cross-provincial survey and was the lead partner in developing and implementing the focus 

group sessions. 

 

 

Nursing Practice Network 

 

The Grey Bruce Nursing Practice Network is made up of leaders from across all nursing sectors, including 

long-term care, primary care, community and public health, in support of evidence-informed best practice. The 

Network emerged from a 2014 Nursing Best Practice workshop held at the Grey Bruce Health Unit. Nurses 

participating in the workshop were encouraged to “pop the bubbles” and think of the client’s experience 

moving through the health care system. 

  

In May this year, the Network hosted the 2nd annual Best Practice Open House Workshop with over 80 nurses 

attending. Caring Nurse Awards were presented to 14 recipients from across Grey Bruce by Bayshore 

Broadcasting. Irmajean Bajnock, Director of Registered Nurses’ Association of Ontario, was the keynote 

speaker. The focus for the workshop was on enhancing care transitions for clients. 

  

The Network is implementing Care Transitions Best Practice Guidelines across nursing sectors. For example, 

during many care transitions the client repeats his/her “story” many times to different care providers. 

Enhanced communication processes and standard reporting forms would ensure the client’s “story” follows 

through different care transition points. 

  

Many other nursing groups have expressed interest in this model. Network members have presented at 

conferences including Nursing Executive Leaders Conference in Niagara-on-the Lake and RNAO Summer 

Learning Institute in Nottawasaga. The Network continues to grow and remains focussed on promoting best 

practice and evidence-informed practice across nursing sectors. 

 

 
Caring Nurse Award Recipients  
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